
 

 
Forestry, Land & Recreation 

PO Box 400 
Rhinelander, WI 54501 

 
Public Service Announcement 

 
DATE:  December 21, 2022 
TO:   News Media (And Other Interested Persons) 
FROM:  Oneida County Forestry Department 
RE:  Opening of the Oneida County Snowmobile Trail System 

 
All trails in the Oneida County Funded Snowmobile Trail System (as administered by the 
Oneida County Forestry, Land, & Recreation Department) will officially open for the  
winter season at 8:00 am on Friday, December 23, 2022.  
 
All lake and river trails in Oneida County are considered unsafe and should not be 
utilized until they have been clearly marked by a local snowmobile club. As always, the 
Oneida County Forestry, Land, & Recreation Department reminds riders to stay on 
marked trails. Off trail riding is trespassing and could result in closure or loss of trails and 
citations and fines for those who participate. 
 
With the anticipated winter storm, including high winds and blowing snow going into the 
Christmas holiday weekend, please use extreme caution while riding. Downed trees and 
low hanging branches may be encountered. The trails are in rough, early season 
condition.  
 

For questions regarding specific trail conditions please contact the local snowmobile club 
or visit their social media pages.  
 
For more detailed information on Oneida County Snowmobile trail riding opportunities, 
contact the local snowmobile club in the area that you would like to ride, the Oneida 
County Chamber of Commerce or the Oneida County Forestry, Land, & Recreation 
Department.  
 
 
Contact Information: 
 

Oneida County Snowmobile Council President, Jim Wendt, 715-891-1610 
Oneida County Chamber of Commerce, 715-365-7464 
Oneida County Forestry Department, 715-369-6140 

Paul Fiene, Director 
pfiene@co.oneida.wi.us 
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